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MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD

OCTOBER 1, 2013
Pursuant to posted notice, the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Tuesday, October 1, 2013 at 8:30 a.m., at The Olive Real Estate Group: 102 N. Cascade, Suite 250.

Attendance
In attendance were Directors:


Also in attendance were:



Doug Woods, President


Pete Susemihl, Susemihl, McDermott 

Tom Cone, Vice President


& Cowan, P.C.

Lindsay Case, Secretary


Terry Schooler, Schooler & Associates

Les Krohnfeldt, Director


Lori VonFeldt, Schooler & Associates
PJ Anderson, Director



Jenny Tchang


1. Call to Order & Certification of the Agenda-


Director Cone called the meeting to order at 8:34 a.m. 

2. Approval of Minutes & Excusal-
Director Anderson motioned to approve the November 6, 2012 minutes seconded by Director Krohnfeldt.  Motion passed.
3. Public Hearing-Inclusion of the Hamlin's Property-
Mr. Schooler stated that the property is an auto repair shop near Penrose Hospital and they were informed they would need to join the District.  Mr. Schooler noted that they have paid their fees and that the hearing is a formality.  Mr. Susemihl noted that the public hearing notice was posted.

Director Cone opened the hearing.  There were no comments so the hearing was closed.  Director Krohnfeldt motioned to approve the petition for the inclusion of the Hamlin property seconded by Director Anderson.  Motion passed. 
4. Manager’s Report-
a. 2014 Budget 2013 Amended Budget Review-

After a lengthy discussion regarding the upcoming development for 2013 and 2014 it was decided that the 2014 Budget should reflect 320/units in residential platting fees, 375/units in residential building permit fees, $14,000 for commercial platting fees and $60,000 for commercial building permit fees.  Director Woods noted the debt service payments are still more than the revenue coming in and Mr. Schooler indicated that the AV should increase within the next few years to support the debt payments.  
The Board discussed increasing the building permit fee from $500 to $600.  Mr. Susemihl indicated that the service plan might need to be amended to change the fees and that he would look into it.
The Budget Hearing is scheduled for the November 5, 2013 meeting.

b. Permit Activity-
A Fee Summary report was submitted for the record.
c. Development Activity-
Director Woods stated that home sales have been down due to the increasing interest rate, but that it is possible it will come back down in November and housing will start to sell again.  
5. Legal Report-


Mr. Susemihl had nothing further to report.
6. Old Business-  
a. Approve Invoices-
Director Case motioned to approve the invoices seconded by Director Cone.  Motion passed.

7. New Business- 

There was no discussion.  
8. General Discussion-   
            
There was no discussion.
9. Next Meeting-


The next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, November 5, 2013 at 8:30 a.m. to be held at The Olive Real Estate Group.
10-. Adjournment-
The meeting was adjourned at 9:37 a.m. 

Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Terry E. Schooler,

Manager/Assistant Secretary
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